

13th August, 2021.

Dear Brigadier Roach,

I have been asked to thank you for your kind letter containing a message of loyal greetings to The Queen.

This has been shown to Her Majesty and I now have pleasure in enclosing her reply.

You sincerely, Manda Hansen Lise

Private Secretary's Office

Brigadier S Roach AM.



Brigadier S Roach AM, Representative Colonel Commandant, Royal Regiment of Australian Artillery.

Please convey my warm thanks to All Ranks of the Royal
Regiment of Australian Artillery, both serving and retired, for their
loyal greetings sent on the occasion of Royal Australian Artillery Day
which was held on 1st August.

I was interested to learn that this year's event commemorated

One Hundred and Fifty Years of service to Australia and the

Commonwealth.

The kind sentiments expressed in your message are much appreciated. As your Captain General, I send my best wishes to all concerned for a most memorable and enjoyable year marking this most significant milestone.

## ELIZABETH R.